
Balboa Terrace Homes Association Minute 

Board of Directors Meeting Monday, 

November 2, 2015 
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The meeting was held at the Ninth Church of Christ Scientist, 175 Junipero Serra Blvd. and 
called to order at 7:35pm. Board members present were: Jerry Bernstein, Darrell Gourley, 
George Wu, Robert Mann, Alexandra Vuksich, Brigitte Churnin, Susan Grazioli. Absent: Caitlin 
Traylor. Homeowners Present were Sophie Breall, Mary Rotunno, Robert Switzer, Bob Olson, 
Mary and Roger Ritter, Elizabeth Khachigian and Jody Kimmell. Also present, Jeffrey Horn, SW 
Quadrant Planner for the SF Planning Department.  

Minutes From the October Meeting 

A motion was made to approve the documents as submitted. 

Motion made: Jerry Bernstein 

Seconded by: Robert Mann 

Vote: unanimous 

Financial Report 

The Treasurers Report was presented by Jerry Bernstein. 

Guest Speaker - Jeffrey Horn – SW Quad Planner for the SF Planning Dept. 

He gave an overview of the permit process and notification process. Mr. Horn affirmed the 
Planning Dept. responsibility for notifying neighbors when permits are pulled for work to be 
done on an adjoining residence. He reviewed information which is available for public review at 
the Planning Dept. website, as well as in the Architectural Guidelines on the BTHA website. 
Exterior modifications are given greater scrutiny because Balboa Terrace is considered to be an 
(A-) Historic District by the Planning Dept. 

Attendees had specific questions about 10 Aptos Ave. and questioned why they had not received 
notices. The response was that the owners had not pulled permits which would trigger 
notification. Over The Counter permits do not trigger a Design Review.  

A motion was made to work with the neighbors affected by any proposed building projects at 10 
Aptos Ave. site, citing Articles 4 and 8 of the CC&R’s.  

Motion made: Robert Mann 

Seconded by: Jerry Bernstein 

Vote: unanimous  



Old Business 

Grounds Committee Project and RFA Status 

Robert Mann currently working on the project proposal. Plan is to present the final proposals at 
the next meeting. 

Architectural Review Committee 

There was a spirited discussion around neighborhood concerns about plans neighbors have heard 
concerning 540 Darien Way and the adjoining lot, technically 10 Aptos Ave.  Some neighbors 
stated that the owners of 540 Darien Way intended to make changes to the house in order to build 
a second house at 10 Aptos.  To date, no permits for such work had been applied for or permitted 
by the city.   

At the end of the discussion a motion was made instructing the Board to send a letter to the 
Department of Building & Inspection (DBI) similar to that which St. Francis Wood has on file 
stating that any projects in Balboa Terrace involving the exterior of a home must be compliant 
with the Association’s CC&Rs before any permits can be approved by DBI.   

Motion made:  Jerry Bernstein 

Seconded by:  Robert Mann 

Vote:  yes:  Robert Mann, Jerry Bernstein, Alexa Vuksich, Darrell Gourley, George Wu, Sue     
 Grazioli 

           no:  Brigitte Churnin 

Board Election: Alternative Process Proposal 

Jerry hoped the new process would attract more candidates. The Committee which included 
Mary Rotunno, Bob Switzer, Margaret Finley, Alexandra Vuksich and Hanna Fleck had met 
several times. The objective of the new process is to create an open process and overcome the 
problem of not enough votes for quorum and selecting qualified candidates. There was 
discussion about not counting the votes until a quorum was reached.  

A motion was made to change the last sentence of the Candidate Proposal and eliminate #4 and 
redo opening paragraph to have candidates write 50 words. 

Motion made: Robert Mann 

Seconded by: Jerry Bernstein 

Vote: unanimous 
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Revised Articles of Incorporation 

Elizabeth and Brigitte are working on revising the Articles and By Laws together to clarify any 
ambiguities. Roger Ritter spoke about the Articles and their need to be revised. 

Safety and Crime 

Brigitte reported a break-in and burglary on the corner of Aptos/Upland where the new neighbors 
were moving in and their possessions were still in boxes. They were not sure which items were 
taken yet.  Another neighbor on the 100 block of San Leandro was robbed with the burglar 
entering an upstairs back window that was unlocked.  

West of Twin Peaks Report 

There has been a suggestion for a beat cop at West Portal. Since Proposition 47, there seems to 
be an increase in misdemeanor crimes such as spikes in auto and home burglaries. Limonade 
Restaurant received approval for the Pre Application to open in West Portal. 
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The next meeting is scheduled to meet at the Ninth Church of Christ Scientist on December 14, 
at 7:30pm. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:22pm.


